## TOWN OF HUMBOLDT NEWSLETTER June 1, 2015

Planning Commission Member Opening! The Town Board is asking for anyone interested in becoming active in Town government, to please contact one of the board members. There will be an opening on the planning commission due to a resignation. We would like to thank Denis Enderby for his many years on the Planning commission, but he is ending his tenure as of August 1, 2015. You will need to become familiar with the Town's ordinances and comprehensive plan.

The Town of Humboldt Board is looking for reliable part time help for the recycling center and to cut grass in the Town's ditches. If interested, please contact one of the board members or email the town at baierl05@centurytel.net. Town road work will begin in June- grass cutting, clearing ditches and repair of black top and chip sealing.

Anyone who has any ideas for funding or would like to donate towards play ground equipment for the Community Center, please contact Steve Dart at 920-609-8323

The dates for the Rob DeGrand memorial foundation are August 6 -9, 16 team softball, volleyball, milk bottle, tournament. We also have a silent auction and raffles. Friday night, August 7 will be the bean bag tournament and Saturday, August 8, the Gary Thiry memorial walk/Run at 8:00 AM, the afternoon will be a milk bottle tournament and Saturday evening at dusk will be luminary light ceremony and Fireworks.

The annual New Franken Fire Department Walk/Run is scheduled for September 19 at 8:00 AM. Please watch for posters or contact a fire department member for early registration.

Again, anyone wishing to receive this newsletter by email, please contact Judy at baierl05@centurytel.net. This is both a cost savings for the town and a quicker way of notifying people of important issues that arise.